NAIT ACADEMIC STAFF ASOCIATION

MINUTES

OF THE EXECUTIVE MEETING

Wednesday, September 21, 2016
2:30 pm – W201
	Members Present
	Members Absent
	Guests

	Todd Buchart
Warren Burkholder

Gordon Cutting
Lesley Ewoniak

Gary Gora
Susan-Rae Hurley

Peter Kamstra
	Arlana Moskalyk

Chris Redford
Katherine St. Laurent

Jay Stewart (nvm)
Terry Sulyma

Randy Tribiger (nvm)


	Dave Grabski

Doug Short (nvm)


	

	Recorder:    Adèle Weichel (nvm)
	
	


A.
OPENING
1.
Call to Order
A. Moskalyk called the meeting to order at 2:30 pm and welcomed returning and new members.
2.
Approval of the Agenda

The following was added to the agenda:
· Appointment of Returning Officer for the Board of Governors Representative By-Election


MOTION: 2016.09.010:
Moved by G. Gora, seconded by S. R. Hurley:



That the agenda be approved as amended.  Motion Carried

3.
Approval of Meeting Minutes
MOTION: 2016.09.011:
Moved by K. St. Laurent, seconded by W. Burkholder:




That the minutes of the September 7, 2016 Executive Meeting be approved as circulated.  Motion Carried
4.
Business Arising from the Minutes - None
5.
Announcements
Classroom Interruption E-mail

A. Moskalyk indicated that she received fifty-two emails from members expressing concerns over their classes being interrupted by Scheduling personnel to verify that the instructor is teaching in the assigned classrooms. 

A. Moskalyk will be meeting with the Scheduling Manager regarding this issue. It was suggested for the future Scheduling notified NASA indicating that they would be completing classroom audits and the reasoning behind the visits.
Quality Curriculum/Quality Instruction Policy 

A. Moskalyk reported that the Learning and Teaching Commons (LTC) has developed a new Quality Curriculum/Quality Instruction policy that was on the Academic Council agenda.  There were a number of concerns identified in the document resulting in the item being pulled from the agenda.  It was noted that if this document had been presented it would have been in direct violation to Section 53 of NASA’s Collective Agreement.
B.
DISCUSSION/DECISION ITEMS
1)
Appointments (SD-2016-006)
a) Finance Committee
James Guthrie

MOTION: 2016.09.012: 
Moved by T. Sulyma, seconded by P. Kamstra:



That the Executive appoint James Guthrie to the Finance Committee for a term ending August 14, 2017.
b) Executive Representatives (2) on the Award Committee - one year appointment. This committee makes recommendations for changes to the Award Bylaw, determines the essay topics, and may assist with making award selections for the Family Member Awards.

MOTION: 2016.09.013:
Moved by T. Sulyma, seconded by S. R. Hurley:



That the Executive appoint Gordon Cutting and Chris Redford to the Award Committee for a one-year term ending August 15, 2017.
c) Returning Officer
Vicky Day

MOTION: 2016.09.014:
Moved by P. Kamstra, seconded by K. St. Laurent:

That Executive appoint Vicky Day as the 2016 Returning Officer for the Board of Governors Representative By-Election and Constitutional Bylaw Amendments.  Motion Carried

2)
NASA Office Move
· We have been informed that the NASA office has until December 31, 2016 to vacate our current space.  Our new location will be F012 (temporary location) which is located in the basement of the F-Wing.  The move will be completed prior to the Christmas break.  We were also informed that there is no option for us to return back to the Tower once the renovations are completed 
· In the last 20 years, the NASA office has been moved to several temporary locations, dealt with inadequate space, health and safety concerns.

· A. Moskalyk will be presenting a letter and meeting with NAIT’s President to discuss the fundamental lack of priority that NAIT management has for finding adequate office space for the Association. It will be articulated to him that NASA has not been consulted and/or an opportunity to discuss possible locations and adequate space requirements.


Classroom Observation – Duty Creep

· A. Moskalyk indicated that NASA will be keeping track of this issue and has spoken to the Provost regarding this issue.
· It’s unethical for management to request these former Associate Chairs/Chairs to continue performing the roles and responsibilities that they were in before as these individuals’ contracts were cancelled.  It is setting a precedent.  A timeline should be given to management or they need to reinstate these individuals back into those leader positions. 
· We need to start the conversation about “what the role of an instructor is, and what the role of a leader is?”

· At the Table Officers meeting it was suggested that NASA develop a policy statement.  
3)
Bargaining & Grievance Update  
J. Stewart provided the following information:
· We have been informed that NAIT would like to move some NASA member positions into AUPE coordinator positions.  It was explained to us their reasoning for the move is that the instructors do not develop or teach curriculum, nor do they have contact with students.

· Jurisdictionally this move would dramatically reduce their salary compensation, pension, and vacation entitlements. This could scenario could fall under constructive dismissal.
· Our position is that these individuals be offered redundancy and pay them their severance package, given the opportunity to apply for the AUPE position, and if they are successful there would not be the requirement to pay back the package.
C.
STATUS REPORTS
MOTION: 2016.09.015:
Moved by T. Buchart, seconded by G. Gora:




That the Status Reports be accepted as information.  Motion Carried
President Report – A. Moskalyk

· Work at Home Policy - The NASA office did receive a copy of the document, and recognized that there are many issues with it.  A meeting will be scheduled to discuss this further.

· PSLA - ACIFA hosted a joint conference call with all provincial academic staff/faculty associations to discuss the amendments to the PSLA (Post-Secondary Learning Act).  Discussion items were on bargaining, designation of instructors, and board of governors’ roles and responsibilities.  The next step will be to determine if the provincial academic staff/faculty associations will send the exact same message or separate messages to Advanced Education.

Finance Vice President, Terry Sulyma

· The Finance Committee will be meeting next week to review the three (3) term deposits that are up for renewal, and determine what financial institution we will use for reinvesting those funds based on the GIC rates they have provided us.

School of Business –    Susan-Rae Hurley, Gary Gora
· The technology is working well in the new CAT building.
· The staff classroom observations have been put on hold.

· Working from Home Policy has been put on hold.

· Classroom locks in the CAT building continues to be a concern.
School of Sustainable Building & Environmental Management –   K. St. Laurent, L. Ewoniak
· Work at Home Policy – Staff would like to know what is it all about? 
· Fire Drills at the CAT building – We need clarification on how fire drills are to be conducted.  Are students to leave their personal belongings in the classroom?  Are we able to lock the doors?  
· Classroom substitution is a real issue as there aren’t enough substitute instructors to cover classes. 
· New classroom observation documents have been emailed and instructors are now reviewing and determining how they should be completed.

School of Trades – D. Grabski, P. Kamstra

· Concerns over low enrolments in some programs.
Membership Services Committee (MSC) – T.  Buchart
· We had our first Membership Services Committee meeting and it went very well as we have a dynamic group of individuals with many ideas for activities.

· Campus ‘Welcome Back’ lunch for Souch Campus is being held on Friday, September 23rd, 2016.  Metro Campus lunch scheduled for September 29th, 2016.  The new Spruce Grove Campus lunch is scheduled for October 21, 2016.  The Patricia campus lunch date is yet to be determined. 
· The first draw for the Oil King Tickets is scheduled for September 22nd, 2016.

Communications Committee – G. Cutting
· We held our first meeting last week.

· The first Intercom issue has been delayed and should be out by next week.

· The NASA office received sixteen boxes of clothing and we have been counting the items and then organizing the delivery of these items. 
D.
INFORMATION ITEMS - None
E.
CLOSING


1.
Future Meetings:
Wednesday, October 5, 2016, 2:30 pm (W202)





Wednesday, October 26, 2016, 2:30 pm (W201)




Wednesday, November 16, 2016, 2:30 pm (W201)

MOTION: 2016.09.016:
Moved by W. Burkholder, seconded by P. Kamstra:



That the meeting be adjourned.  Motion Carried
Meeting adjourned at 3:45 pm.

________________________

G. Cutting
Communications Vice President
2

